STATE OF ILLINOIS
HEALTH FACILITIES AND SERVICES REVIEW BOARD

525 WEST JEFFERSON ST. ® SPRINGFIELD, ILLINOIS 62761 ®(217) 782-3516 FAX: (217) 785-4111

MEMORANDUM

TO: Mike Constantino, Chief — Program Review Section
Division of Health Systems Development

FROM: Kathy Olson, Chairman

Illinois Health Facilities and Services Review Board
RE: #E-025-18 - Discontinuation of Acute Mental IlIness Category of Service
Facility: Carle Richland Memorial Hospital

This is to advise you that | have reviewed the above-captioned exemption application with the
requirements in 77 ILAC 1130.500 and 77 ILAC 1130.525 and have determined the following:

X This application is in compliance with the requirements in 77 ILAC 1130.500 and
77 ILAC 1130.525

This application is to be reviewed by the Health Facilities Planning Board.

Other actions as follows:

%
d @ May 29, 2018

Kathy Olson, Chairman Date
Illinois Health Facilities
and Services Review Board




Constantino, Mike

From: Olson, Kathryn J

Sent: Tuesday, May 29, 2018 3:12 PM

To: Constantino, Mike

Subject: Re: Discontinuation of a category of service

| approve this discontinuation. But only because the have no docs and legally | cannot say no to it. | think it is
unfortunate.

From: Constantino, Mike

Sent: Monday, May 21, 2018 7:12 AM

To: Olson, Kathryn J; Sewell, Richard; Murphy, Marianne E.; Burzynski, Brad; Demuzio, Deanna; Hemme, Barbara;
McNeil, Ronald; Johnson, Joel K.; McGlasson, John

Cc: Avery, Courtney

Subject: Discontinuation of a category of service

Board Members:

The Board Staff is asking the Board Chair, acting on your
behalf, to approve the discontinuation of a 16-bed Acute
Mental lliness Category of Service at Carle Richland
Memorial Hospital, 800 East Locust, Olney, Illinois (#E-025-
18). The Applicants are Richland Memorial Hospital, Inc.dba
Carle Richland Memorial Hospital and The Carle
Foundation. The licensee and operating entity is Richland
Memorial Hospital, Inc.dba Carle Richland Memorial
Hospital. There is no cost to the discontinuation and the
completion date is upon State Board approval.

The reason of the discontinuation is the lack of physician
coverage. All of the requirements of the State Board have
been successfully addressed. No public hearing was



requested and no letters of support or opposition were
received.

Mike Constantino

525 West Jefferson
Springfield, Illinois 62761
217-782-3516 (Phone)
217-785-4111 (Fax)

State of Illinois - CONFIDENTIALITY NOTICE: The information contained in this communication is confidential, may be
attorney-client privileged or attorney work product, may constitute inside information or internal deliberative staff
communication, and is intended only for the use of the addressee. Unauthorized use, disclosure or copying of this
communication or any part thereof is strictly prohibited and may be unlawful. If you have received this communication in
error, please notify the sender immediately by return e-mail and destroy this communication and all copies thereof,
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product privilege, or any other exemption from disclosure.



